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Monday 1 June 2020 Term 2 Week 6 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Friday 5 June   Crazy Sock Day 

Monday 8 June  Queen’s Birthday  

    Public Holiday 

Friday 12 June  Book Club Issue 4 Closes 

Friday 3 July  Last Day Term 2 

  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 
 
Welcome to Week 6 of Term 2. The weeks are flying by 
so quickly and everyone has really settled back in. A huge 
thank you to our parents and carers that are following 
department guidelines, dropping and picking up students 
at the gate every day. This has really helped 
with social distancing and the students have 
been great with this change too. Parents can 
come to the office but that is the only place 
in the school at this stage. 

K-2 - 2:30pm Finish 

K-2 are still to be picked up at 2:30pm all this week. We 
continue with the split pick up times to try and assist 
with social distancing at the gate. If you are picking up 
your child at 2:30pm, please make sure they are clear 
with which gate you are picking them up from - Orient 
street (near the office) or Sutherland Street (near the 
bubblers and toilets). 

Drink Bottles 

Please continue to send your child with a drink bottle 
every day, as our bubblers remain switched off. Thank 
you for remembering to do this. Students can refill their 
drink bottles in the classroom throughout the day. 

Canteen 

The canteen is back up and running again. 
Parents can pay via eftpos or even online 
through the school POP account (school 
website – write receipt number on the bag). 
Students can take money to the canteen 
and write their own orders or can bring 

money in a bag with the order already written on it. If 
you need to pay via eftpos, you will need to come to the 
Orient street gate and a special table has been set up 
there. We have social distancing crosses marked on the 
lawn. A reminder that the canteen is still operating on 4 
days only Tuesday to Friday. The canteen is CLOSED 
every Monday. 

 

Paint Room 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 

 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

  
PBL Draw 

Today we did the PBL draw via zoom. All classes were 
able to watch the zoom and see if their names were 
drawn out of the barrel. We have enjoyed doing the Fa-
cebook Live draws but as all students are back at school 
now, we feel it is important for them to be able to watch 
the draws too, so we have picked zoom. We will be doing 
our draw via zoom each week, until we are able to meet as 
a whole school again. I will screen shot the draw each 
week and add a list of students and classes to a FB post.  
Congratulations to our winners this week. 

Crazy Sock Day 

This Friday our SRC (School Representative Council) has 
decided to hold a Crazy Sock Day. Students can wear 
crazy socks to school for the day - there is  
NO DONATION required. This is just a fun day to  
celebrate being back at school. A huge thank you to the 
SRC for organising this. 

Have a great week everyone. 

Kind regards, 

Belinda Mirana 
Deputy Principal 

 

Thank you to Vivienne from  
Sunshine Sugar & Manildra Group 
for donating boxes of sanitiser 
spray and hand gel to assist in 
keeping our school clean and safe. 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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Tissues 

With the cooler weather beginning, please 
provide your child with a box of tissues for 
their classroom.  Your child’s 
teacher will be appreciative! 
 

Contact Details 

If your contact details have changed, please 
advise the office ASAP.  Please also ensure 
we have current emergency contact details. 
 

Stage 2 Camp Refund 
Please return your refund applications to the 
school office as soon as possible. 

 

Anaphylaxis & Asthma Plans 
Please ensure your child has an up to date 
plan and Epipen/Ventolin, as required by the 
Department of Education.  Please contact the 
office for assistance. 
 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

The KPS Uniform Shop has a variety of stock available for  
purchase and will be available until stock is sold out.   
 
Spray Jackets  -  Sizes 4, 12 & 14 Only (Limited Stock) 

Shorts  - Sizes 2, 4, 6 & 14+ available. 

Shirts - All sizes available, Limited stock in sizes 6, 8, 10 & 12 

Senior Bomber Jackets - Size 12 OUT OF STOCK,  
                All other sizes available. 

V-Neck Jumper– Size 8 & 12 OUT OF STOCK, Size 10 Limited 

Track Pants - Size 10 OUT OF STOCK 

SPECIAL PRICES! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If we do not have the item you are after, it can be  
ordered from Mr Charles through their website 
www.mrcharles.com.au, by phoning 1800 810 182  
or email admin@mrcharles.com.au. 
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CANTEEN CORNER 

 
A temporary canteen will be operating 
in the former Learning Centre while the  
new canteen is under construction.   

The canteen will be operating TUESDAY to FRIDAY with a revised 
menu. There will be no burgers, pizza, lasagne or muffins. 
Menu’s have been sent home to all families, and is available on 
School Stream and the school website. 

Due to the current situation, parents are not permitted to access 
the canteen.  Parents can make payments outside the office, or 
online and provide your receipt number on your child's order.  
Children can deliver their pre-paid and cash orders to the canteen. 

The Canteen will be limited to Orders Only. 
There will be no sales over the counter. 

 

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

    KIMP NEWS  
 
A big thank you to those 
parents who downloaded the KIMP timetable that I 
emailed home on Friday. If you didn't receive my email, 
please email me to let me know. I am using my KIMP  
parent email group for communication so want to make 
sure that I’m not missing anyone. 

I was talking with a KIMP parent about the effort  
involved in getting kids to practice, the nagging that  
never seems to end for some, leading you to feel like  
giving up and wondering if it's worth it.  The daily effort 
and the cost of lessons, especially if your child then 
doesn't continue learning when they move into high 
school. I said to them that we just don't know the  
difference that having had that opportunity to learn an 
instrument has made or will continue to make further 
down the track in your child’s life. The research is very 
clear that learning an instrument (for a minimum of two 
years) makes significant and lasting differences in the 
brain, above and beyond that of other extra curricular 
activities. Giving your child this opportunity and love of 
music has so many immediate benefits, but may  
also mean that they then value music and give that to 
their own family one day. No one ever says "I wish I had 
been allowed to quit learning when I was at school".  Ask 
any adult and they always say "I wish I had kept learning 
the piano...trumpet...guitar... when I was younger". 

I know I am preaching to the already converted here but 
I think it is worth remembering as I know it can become 
tedious having to remind them to practice all the time. 
Just remember the secret is CONSISTENCY. I have 
seen some outstanding progress made over the learning 
from home period with a handful of students who just 
practiced consistently each day - not for hours but just 
that 15-30 minutes everyday. The difference is pretty 
amazing. 

I hope you all have a great week, please email me with 
anything anytime! 

Thank you, 

Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

LIBRARY NEWS 

Book Club Issue 4 

Orders close Friday 12 June. 

All orders and payments must be 
placed on LOOP (NO CASH).  

All orders will be delivered to the 
school as usual. 

National Simultaneous Storytime 

Last week Kingscliff Public School participated in 
National Simultaneous Storytime. Every year a  
picture book, written and illustrated by an  
Australian author and illustrator, is read  
simultaneously in libraries, schools, preschools, 
childcare centres, family homes, and many other 
places around the country to promote the value of 
reading and literacy, the value and fun of books and 
celebrate Australian writers 
and publishers. This year we 
thoroughly enjoyed Whitney 
and Britney Chicken Divas by 
Lucinda Gifford. 

WEBSITE 

Did you know that even if you do not have a  
Facebook account you can see what the school 
has put on Facebook through the school website. 
 
Simply find the Kingscliff Public School website, scroll 
down to the social media section of the website on the 
home screen. Then click on View our Facebook page. It 
may ask you to create an account but click on Not Now 
then you can scroll through and see everything that has 
been uploaded. 

New 
 Canteen 

KINGSCLIFF HIGH SCHOOL 
Academic Stream 

The new dates for the Academic Stream test and  
Interviews are as follows: 
  
1. Test: Wednesday 3rd June (Week 6) 4.30pm start 

till 6pm Kingscliff HS - MPU. Students will be met at 
the front gate and be directed to the MPU. 
 

2. Interviews : Wednesday/Thursday 10-11th June 
9.00am start each day. Kingscliff HS.  
Regards to the interviews, letters will be sent to  
parents/carers with codes and instructions on  
booking online. 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
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THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

 

 

 
PBL Winners Week 7 

Congratulations  
to the following students 

 Samba S (2B)    Raimana H (3SC)  Sunny M (4L) 
 Asher S (4N)           Mia A (5/6BW)  Ava H (3/4B) 
 Sienna H (5/6P)   Kiara S (4N) 
 

Last week’s winners still to collect their prize: 

 Kooper D (4N)     Jaylah S (5/6BW)       Flynn S (5/6BW) 

 
 

 

 

  

Casuarina 


